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	ANTITRUST ADMONITION – Karen Malkey
REVIEW AGENDA
APPROVE NOTES FROM OCTOBER 16th AND 17th MEETINGS- APPROVE
ERCOT REQUIREMENT FOR MARKETRAK PHASE II- Please refer to the Detailed Business Requirement – PR 70007 10_21_07 located at: http://www.ercot.com/services/projects/current/70007_01/
· Requirement 23- 
· MT-all ERCOT users or the Administrator? 
· DM- all ERCOT users. 

· Requirement 24- 
· MT- request one field per line? 
· JF- already is? 
· DM- it is not. 
· Added- These should be positioned in one field per line. 
ERCOT USE CASES

· Use Case 24- Correct logic used in the start time fields on DEV LSE issues

· Success- date enter remains static. 

· User creates issue- issue created…ERCOT responsible start field is the same as the time the user entered. Time stamp is 00:00:00. Does not change.

· JF- any questions? None

· KM- has it always been zero? 

· JF-Yes, it has

· Use Case 25- Correct logic used to the stop time fields on DEV LSE issues

· Appended to 23:59:59

· Date roll back one calendar day.

· Current logic that is continued

· JF- any questions? 

· It’s the way it is done right now? 
· DM- just need to make sure it is done across the board.

· Extension scenario- Modify/Re-assign transition- user enters start time or stop time. The new stop time will be one calendar day less. 
· Use Case 26- IAG Analyses Automation

· JF- This will help the analyst at ERCOT.
· JF- It does not change the workflow that was written in Use Case 1. It will help to work the issue a little faster. 
· JF- occasions where system is not up. Call is not made. 

· Use Case 27- DEV Automation- Section 11 of user guide

· KM- does it tell us why it failed?
· DM- it does tell you when it failed.  Same failure reasons we give now. 
· JF- it’s not changing…just automating it. You will get all the information that you get today.

· KM- Is the analyses you get now enough. The failed analyses enough. That you get back?
· DM- get back from analyses tool, it will give back one of those reject message. You’ve been getting the same message since 2003. 

· MT- Use Case 24- Do they change any where through the workflow?

· JF- Yes, we have a extension of the Modify/Reassign transition
· MT- the extension scenario is only on stop time
· JF- made a note to add an extension scenario to the start time for Modify/Reassign transition.
· KM- the email that was sent for approval – allow more characters for comments.  

· DM- discussed to do as a SIR.

· JF- problem occurring right now.

· MT- enhancement attached notes.  Already existing SIR

· SIR 11479

· KM- any questions on ERCOT requirements? Silence
· JF- we will send this back out after formatting. We will go over again at the next meeting for a final review and sign off. November 14th and 15th will be the final meeting. 
ERCOT UPDATE – HOPE PARRISH- 
· Refer to presentation – PR70007 ERCOT 11012007 under Key Documents of the November 1st meeting date.
· HP- This is the first time doing Use Cases with the market for a project? Does the market like this process? Was it difficult?

· CF- started out difficult at first

· HP- did something similar for MIMO, not totally new.

· HP- we are near the end of requirements, so I was asked to put together a presentation for recommended next steps for the task force. Since this a market project we need to discuss the next steps.  The following presentation will provide Project status and next steps.
· Project Status

· HP-  great job getting the requirements done by the deadline
· Conceptual Design Alternatives- January 16, 2008. We will come back and ask questions like did you want that as a drop down or a push button? Clarify the requirement is what you really mean and want.
· Security requirements- ERCOT Only-market not involved. technical architecture ERCOT Only-market not involved
· High level test plan involves all

· MT- test plan- internal ERCOT or flight test? 
· HP- Both at a high-level
· Project Costs

· RB- what goes in to the 100K number?

· HP- people enter their time for work performed 
· Next year approved estimate of 500K…ppl. Might ask for additional for next year but during execution phase if needed
· RB- what is the budget next year

· HP- 2007 little under a million. Estimated carry over for 2008 already approved, currently re-evaluating this for follow year. Year to year for funding…estimate carry over in June as part of process…every project doesn’t start in January….don’t use the year goes to debt…. Not able to get a firm estimate for Execution   right now since we are in requirements phase of the project. Wait until design phase- confirm  resources…want to wait to until execution. 
· JG- 2008 dollars?

· HP- Yes

· HP- a lot of unknowns…resources,  testing, design. Must have requirements be able to flush that stuff out. 

· HP- too premature to ask for dollars right now

· KM- less in 2008 but more to do next year. 

· HP- Yes. That estimate based on impact analysis of what was known at the time---not detailed as it needs to be to get an estimate at higher than 65% confidence level. It’s done before planning, you don’t know at that time
· RB- million from 500K

· HP- that was a carry over…spent 100K in requirements to date.  On track for what was estimated for Planning
· KM- 2007- conceptual design
· HP- Potential to have higher cost for consultants in Execution…mostly ERCOT has been doing the work right now

· HP- Oct/Nov do sanity check again….encourage…actually do estimation for 2 years- lay out the projects…average…of retail project…12 months. Working with PMO to strive better on a process to estimate carry over. 
· RB- really should have projected 800 or 900K
· HP- I don’t know that, if we don’t have the requirements.

· JG- timeline a long time ago…and new we were going to 

· HP- During June 2008 planning asked for 500K.
· RB- should have allocated more…more work done in 2008

· JG- nothing is going to change for this in this time period.

· HP- no, what we estimated for planning, we are doing fine.

· JG- things to remember in future projects in the end of year. 

· KM- We will look at it. I don’t want this to be a bad reflection on this task force- ask for more money.

· HP- everything has been going great on this project.

· JG- TAC level--- retail level…not sure if they are going to go for asking for more money.

· JG- over project dollars may not go up.
· HP- correct its way the budget goes from year to year.

· HP- not asking for changes on 2007 typically November perform reevaluation of carry overs
· HP- We will wait to request additional funds if needed at March during execution planning for 2008 dollars. 
· Next Steps

· These are steps that are recommended for the Task Force to drive for the market to make

· Market Testing – what at a high-level needs to be Certification tested?
· Task Force- during design could do---training requirements and user guide updates
· Bring back in Jan to determine release buckets
· RB- towards the end….anticipating target for release. End of March
· HP- I will come back in Jan 2008….if we agree on multiple releases, come back and propose a bucket for which release because you would have to staff your shops as well. 

· Draft of Timeline

· Just an example. I just threw dates in the chart. 

· Huge release, there will be more fall out.

· Less impact to not have a code freeze.

· Operations keep happening

· RB- Are these realistic dates?

· HP- just pulled out those dates

· CF- who is going to determine the different releases?
· HP- we will make a proposal…determine by bucket…quick hits get in an early release. A lot of coding in a later releases. Agree upon as a group.

· HP- good feel for to have multiple releases?
· CR/AEP- benefit…better not as much conflict multiple releases….may have an impact on TDSPs.

· HP- assumed benefit for some of the quick hits would be able to get out to users quickly while continuing to work on the more complex but that is what we would discuss in Jan.

· CR/AEP- user should view which one is big bang for bucks.

· JF- some things have to go in order as to when they are implemented.
· KP- expense of putting those in, prolong there benefit for someone that uses API to get to use it.

· MT- approach was to allow more time for the impact to the API users would take longer to code for their back systems. 
· KP- sounds like it’s a good idea off what I heard

· JR- is it a benefit to have 5 releases or maybe combine the first three. Group 1 or 2 releases

· MT- the market lessons learned…didn’t like the big bang…didn’t see anything that was getting done. They wanted to spread it out

· HP- not tying up the testing environment. We have a release every month. Eliminate the code freeze
· KM- group consider- it’s a good thought but we have to update the user guide, pieces at a time and training after each release. How is the best way to train everyone? How long UAT..GUI and API regression test, sandbox time….to determine the number of time. Concern with sandbox time. Give the GUI users enough time to get in there and use it.
· HP- the days we pick we will all commit to. Code and Testing— that is what is going to drive the execution schedule…not fair for ERCOT to pick the date because we don’t know what the expectation and commitment could be. ERCOT is not making all the changes. The market is making changes as well.

· KM- how is this team going to coordinate the training. 
· JG- drive cost up…multiple training…

· JF- maybe some of the release may not need training

· JR- may not need training for all…just one page document.
· JF- optional field and now required will not need to be trained on.
· RB- appreciate concept…get things in. I feel as though 5 would be too many.
· LG-How much money went into the Nodal training on the web? Web based training. 

· JF- we could look into the cost.

· LG- new people that come in are able to do the Nodal training on the web.

· LG- nice to not have to send people to Austin or wait until the next MarkeTrak training
· KP- train the trainer was great. We don’t have a person that knows all and can have time to train. 

· JF- We can look at the training for this project and then look to training going forward.

· JF- remember during the project we will not have the full blown training. Just what has changed so you will not want to send new people to this. We can investigate web training. 

· HP- Also helps to plan to isolate an environment to be able to test in. 
· KM- have meeting conceptual design.  Then Hope come back to give project update.

KM- a lot of meetings starting in January- 1/10 and/or 1/17. 

End of Jan early Feb.- Hope come back with cost—break down and proposed phases for releases. Estimated cost for each item. Decision made (going for more money)

Comments follow up meeting….market testing.- Feb- mid
Tech reviews. final –March 21st week

Final schedule execution – March 26th
KM- think about all of this and resources. Requirements. What needs to be tested? API and GUI. 
Next meeting is November 14th and 15th in Corpus. We will go through the document one last time and get agreement. No misinterpretation. 
JF- with reading it, if it brings up a question then it probably brings up a question for someone else. So, please mention it at the next meeting.
KM- Teams thoughts on next meetings (December)—take break? Is there anything we could be working on in December or take a time out. Comments or thoughts?
KS- when are you going to create the test scripts?
HP- Reach out to TTPT
KS- does this group create test script scenarios?
KM- I think it would be good for this task force.
JF- that is already been done in the use cases. 

KP- what ever we design in the Script Sub Team, we would bring back to this task force for review. Last time, we struggled with API. We didn’t know what was needed. We can handle the GUI. 
KP- could you accomplish that in Corpus meeting?
KM- it’s not two full days…second day ends of noon. 

KP- you would start and see and then decide if it is needed in December.
CR/AEP- tentatively schedule for December and then cancel if it’s not needed.

RB- what is the earliest recommendation for testing that we produce

KM- how are we going to coordinate. 

KP- December 12th is the next TTPT meeting….communication talk about for next year. Something to transition into and start working on. Timelines and process…constructed and bring back. 
Need the meeting to determine…what needs to be tested….high level…not determine the scripts. 

KT-Plan on testing in regular flight?

KP- did that last time

KM- didn’t work that way….got bumped. 

KP- Some didn’t understand how to get signed up for the GUI testing. Limited of those that got to test. Better suited to not tie it to a flight.

KM- It was decided to have a conference call on November 29th. 
KS- Risk- phase approach- phase 1 will impact phase 2. Has this been talked about?
HP- Yes…some thing are prerequisites. We are looking at this in our analysis…we will give reasoning why we are suggesting those releases. 

LG- If we take thing away, we will be able to know if it impacts something else. 

HP- yes

LUNCH

Are we coming in tomorrow? No
All ERCOT requirements…next meeting November 14th and 15th. The goal at this meeting is to finalize the requirement document and go through requirement based on template and answer what we need to test. 
KP- I will get the template out before the next meeting. 

It was decided to stay the afternoon and go through each requirements and decided which ones need to be tested. Also, decided if it’s GUI, API or both that needs to be tested.

TESTING-

Requirement 1- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- NO

Requirement 2- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- NO

Requirement 3- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- NO

Requirement 4- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- YES- at what level

· Can use them during the IAG…cant test creation of template.

· KM- how many templates? 

· JF- templates would be tested UAT, not test creation.

· MT- required every body test bulk insert

· JF- only those that use bulk insert

· HP- recommend high level- details later on

· KM- yeah, I think it needs to be testing

· JR- we decided then send over to TTPT and they would see what they could do

Requirement 5- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- YES- at what level

Requirement 6- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- NO

Requirement 7- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- NO
· KM- Taken out of WSDL
Requirement 8- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- YES (API/GUI)
Requirement 9- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- NO
Requirement 10- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- YES (All three)
Requirement 11- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- YES (All three)
Requirement 12- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test-  NO
Requirement 13- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- YES (API/GUI)
Requirement 14- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- NO
Requirement 15- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- NO
Requirement 16- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- YES (ALL 3)
Requirement 17- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- YES (GUI)
Requirement 18- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- NO

Requirement 19- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- ERCOT
Requirement 20- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- ERCOT
Requirement 21- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- ERCOT
Requirement 22- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- NO
Requirement 23- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- ERCOT
Requirement 24- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- ERCOT
Use Case 1- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- YES (ALL 3)
Use Case 2- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- NO
Use Case 3- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- YES (GUI/API)
Use Case 4- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- YES (GUI/API)
· No validations on the bulk insert. – is this still okay?

· JF- only time come through bulk insert mistake by turning it on. 

· KM- everyone ok with that?

· In last meeting, it was discussed and told to take back to your shops to ask. 

· JF- I will take back and note to bring it back at next meeting to discuss. Include email with requirements and note that people should bring back….about turning off validation for API and Bulk
Use Case 5- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- NO
Use Case 6- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- YES (ALL 3)
Use Case 7- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- YES (ALL 3) 
Use Case 8- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- YES (API/GUI)
Use Case 9- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- YES (API)
Use Case 10- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- YES (ALL 3)
Use Case 12- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- YES (API/GUI)
Use Case 14- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- YES (GUI)
Use Case 15- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- YES (ALL)
Use Case 21- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- YES (ALL)
Use Case 22- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- YES (ALL)

Use Case 24- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- NO

Use Case 25- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- NO

Use Case 26- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- NO

Use Case 27- ERCOT- Yes/ Market test- NO

· We will send this out with the notes. Please take back to your shop if turning off the validations with the bulk insert is okay or not? 
· MT- validation turn off, the submit will happen a lot faster because the calls would not be made.
· KM- query details through API, will there be a flag there to tell us there is an attachment and how many? Will we be able to pull down the attachments?

· MT- not sure how we will do it but imagine you will be able to pull this down. Email attach used to be apart of the comments. 
· KM- WSDL

· MT- it would be separate. Part of conceptual design. 
· JF- change to say provide information. Requirement 36- API- provide either attachment or indicator of attachment through API. 

KM- identified at a high level what needs to be tested. I will send that out with the notes and we will review at the November meeting. 
We do not need to meet tomorrow- November 2nd
Be prepared for the next meeting. Testing information. 

Any changes you have please send to Jennifer ASAP so she can incorporate before the next meeting.
ADJOURN



	Action Items / Next Steps:

	· 

	Hot topics or ‘At Risk’ Items:

	












































